
 
 
 
Dear Friend of the Anti-Choice Project, 
 
Let us not kid ourselves but instead be frank: November 6, 2012 
was not a good day for unborn babies. The most radically pro-
abortion president in all of U.S. history was re-elected to a 
second term, during which he will likely name one (or more) 
additional Supreme Court Justices to the 9-member bench. 
 
While the pro-life/pro-abortion split of the bench hangs 
precariously in the balance, any replacements made by President 
Obama will most certainly be staunch defenders of the court’s 
worst decision, Roe vs. Wade, handed down 40 years ago this 
January. 
 
What America needs is a president whose first criteria for judicial 
appointments is to exclude from consideration any man or 
woman who cannot recognize the right to life – which comes 
from God and not the state – of all human beings. But we can never hope for such a president so long as we remain a 
country composed almost entirely of citizens who are to one degree or another indifferent to the plight of those 3,500 
babies who will be tortured to death today. And we can never hope to be a nation shaken from our indifference so long as 
pro-life activists continue to hide the disturbing truth of abortion. 
 
When abortion is hidden, abortion is tolerated. But the very sight of abortion is so intolerable, so upsetting, that even the 
most calloused and hardened are outraged. To look upon abortion is to become sickened by the depravity and barbarity of 
the act. It is to experience the same sickening feeling we all felt on December 14th when we learned Adam Lanza had 
murdered twenty school children. Only, in a certain sense, abortion is far worse than Sandy Hook since approximately 200 
times as many children were dismembered by abortion the day Adam Lanza opened fire in an elementary school. So, in 
this country you could say we experience 200 Sandy Hooks daily, except that in lieu of a daily national outcry Americans 
have for 40 years reacted with hardly more than a yawn. 

 
There was no need for the media to run images of Sandy 
Hook victims. Those children were quite real to us and 
without any effort we imagined the gruesome horror of 
that scene which still today brings tears to our eyes. The 
horror of abortion, however, is not so easily imagined 
because the victims are not real to us. Their screams are 
never heard. Their broken bodies are never seen. Our 
sewer lines run red with their blood, our garbage dumps 
house their remains, but unlike the Newtown massacre 
the media run no stories on children killed in the womb.  
 
How does one protest against an injustice of such 
magnitude but in which the victims are never seen, are 
never heard, are never so much as given the dignity of 
being named? 
 
Answer: One has to make the indescribable evil of 
abortion real to complacent Americans. One must enter 

Amy Stinnett (right), director of ACP Missoula and her crew of 
brave volunteers brave the snow in December to save babies! 

In January, the ACP stood with several thousand pro-lifers at the 
annual March for Life in Olympia, WA, this time with two large 5 x 10 ft 
banners encouraging pro-lifers to expose abortion in their communities. 



into the windowless abortion mills with a camera to document the hidden horror taking place behind sterile, closed doors. 
That evidence, which can only be communicated properly through our sense of sight, has to be broadcast via as many 
mass-media outlets as possible. 
 
If print and broadcast media have lost all integrity and refuse to expose the evil, then effective reformers are left only to 
use the most traditional of mass-media venues: the public square. If – as a movement of social reform – we fail to 
accomplish even that, then we have no reason to hope for any reversal of Roe in the next 40 years. 
 

Injustices which are covered up do not end. The pictures have been covered up long 
enough. And yet, hiding the evidence that abortion kills children is precisely what some 
confused pro-lifers think we ought to continue doing. 
 
NEW ACP CHAPTER STARTING IN LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 
 
In keeping with this mission, we are very pleased to announce a brand new chapter of the 
Anti-Choice Project! Beginning this spring, Terry and Christina St.Hilaire, along with their 
son John Paul, will be using our signs to expose abortion on the streets of Lincoln, 
Nebraska. Lincoln marks the sixth city where ACP is in operation. We intend to put these 
pictures on display in every town so that no American voter can ever say that he did not 
know. 
 

SHOULD ABORTION IMAGES BE DISPLAYED AT PRO-LIFE MARCHES? 
 
Writing for the National Catholic Register, Simcha Fisher proposes her 
“Eight Reasons Not to Use Graphic Abortion Images at the March for 
Life.” But every single reason the author suggests is trumped by one: 
They work. 
 
As Ms. Fisher herself explains in the same article, “Many of us remember 
seeing those bloody images for the first time, and can recall being shaken 
out of a vague, fuzzy support for the pro-life cause into the realization that 
this is a life-and-death struggle – real life, and real death.” 
 
Yes, Ms. Fisher, we do remember that it was seeing those bloody images 
which shook us out of fuzzy support for the cause and into activism. And 
that’s exactly the reason we show the bloody images to others. (Visit our 
website, antichoiceproject.com, to read our full response to Ms. Fisher.) 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely Yours, 
 

 

 
Tom Herring 
Co-Director, Anti-Choice Project 

 
Andrew St.Hilaire 
Co-Director, Anti-Choice Project 
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1. Start an ACP Chapter. Would you be interested in 
starting an ACP chapter? More information is available on 
our website or email us at info@antichoiceproject.com. 
 
2. Volunteer. Hold a sign with your local ACP chapter! 
 
3. Spread the word! Refer friends and family to our 
website and share this newsletter with them. 
 
4. Donate. Your regular, tax-deductibe, gift of $50, $25, 
$10 or $5 helps us to expand our life-saving projects into 
more and more cities in need of seeing the truth about 
abortion. 
 
Set up a recurring gift with your credit or debit card by 
visiting our website at www.antichoiceproject.com and 
clicking “Donate”. 

LEARN HOW YOU CAN HELP 

Terry & Christina St.Hilaire 
will direct our newest ACP 
chapter in Lincoln, NE, along 
with their son John Paul. 

ACP at the March for Life in Olympia, WA. 


